2/4/2019                      Power From The Past
                     EDGE&TA Branch 240 Board Meeting Minutes


The February 4, 2019 board meeting was held at Peace In The Valley Lutheran Church, 551 S. J 6 Ranch Road in Benson.  The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by President Lyle Rasmussen, followed by the pledge of allegiance.   There were 5 board members, and 17 club members present.
The Secretary, and Treasurer reports were read and approved by the board.
Care Report:  Wayne Stevens reported that a card was sent to Jim White.  Also, a card was sent to Gene Decamp in Cottonwood as he is not well.  In addition, Ray Gatz of Phoenix was injured in a fall but is doing okay.  Larry Kastens provided an update on Jim White.  He is having pace maker issues; a “mechanic” has been called in to troubleshoot.  Also, he is still in Canyon Vista Medical Center while doctors try and resolve a nagging cough.  Overall, he is okay.
Old Business:  
Membership renewals were due on February first.  Ruth reported that as of the 4th, 55 members have not renewed.  She has to have all information in to EDGE&TA by March first.
Sahuarita PFTP Play Day Event Feb 15-17:
Jerry Hayes stated that preparations are still ongoing for the tractor pull, and the hold harmless agreement still needs to be signed by a designated rep.  The certificate of insurance is complete per Lyle.
Additional discussion centered on logistics of the potlucks.  Possible dinner Friday night, breakfast Saturday, and Sunday mornings.  Ice cream will be made in advance so Jerry can play instead of tending an ice cream machine.  There will be a porta-potty on site.
Mel Perkins volunteered to do an electrolysis demonstration Saturday afternoon.

2017 Pecan Festival Insurance Claim Update:
Nothing new to report.
Bylaws Update:

There will be a bylaw committee meeting Monday, February 13 at 6PM at Triple T in Tucson.  Lyle will send out an email with all the pertinent details prior to the meeting.
New Business:
Club trailer maintenance:  Matt Stewart reported that Mel Perkins provided him a list of needed items for the trailer including a padlock and lanyard for the tongue, and a spare tire.  Matt announced that he had installed the lanyard and padlock, and that Lance & Liz Amatuli had donated a tire but a wheel is still needed.  Barry Kanner volunteered to find a wheel.  Also, someone asked from the floor if the trailer was equipped with a jack.  There is no jack at this time; Matt Stewart will check and see if he has a spare jack.  Mel Perkins was also thanked for the shelves he installed inside the trailer.
Button supplies:  Karen Reid notified the club that she is running low on button supplies.  It was moved and seconded to authorize Karen to obtain supplies for up to 500 buttons for 2019.  Motion was approved by the board.
Annual Meeting preps:

Discussion centered on a date in May for the meeting.   Ruth volunteered to secure the meeting location.  It was tentatively decided to have the meeting on May 4th pending the meeting location availability.
In addition, chicken will be catered, and membership will provide potluck items.  Meeting will be at 11AM followed by the potluck.  There are 3 board positions to be filled this year.  More to follow.
Culver’s Show, February 23rd in Tucson:

Mel Perkins reported that the adjacent empty lot will be available this year.  Also, Culver’s is advertising the event in the Tucson paper.  Setup must be complete by 9:45AM.  Lyle to complete the certificate of insurance.
Also, the certificate of insurance and 501C info needs to be provided to Culver’s in Sierra Vista for the show there on March 23rd.
Ray’s Antique Mall , Huachuca City:

Larry Kastens reported that Ray’s Antique Mall is requesting the club do a show/static display, tentatively April 6th.  It was moved and seconded to do the show.  Motion approved by the board.  More to follow.
Oracle Oak Festival:

Darrel Dwyer announced that Oracle is inviting the club to participate in the festival again this year on April 13th.  It was moved and seconded to participate; motion approved by the board.  More to follow.
Next Board Meeting:
The next board meeting will be on March 4th.
Re-cap of Events:

Larry Kastens reported that 16 club members attended the Southwest Forgotten Iron Event in Wellton.  Other members stated the weather was good and so was the potluck Saturday night.
Future Events:
Feb 8-10:  Sahuaro Ranch Park Show, 9802 N. 59th Ave., Glendale AZ  602-762-1951
Feb 15-17:  PFTP club play weekend at Sahuarita Pecan Farm, 1625 Sahuarita Rd, Darrell Day, 520 343-6644

Feb 23:  Culver’s Show, Broadway & Prudence, Tucson (10-4), Mel Perkins 520 400-1948

March 4:  Board meeting, same time and place.
March 8-10:  Apache Junction Show, 623-435-3955
March 15-16:  Arizona Flywheelers 35th Annual Show Cottonwood, 928-301-0649 or 928-899-5688

March 23:  Culver’s Show, Sierra Vista

Call to the board, call to the audience.

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn; meeting adjourned at 6:45pm.

Submitted by:
Matt Stewart

 PFTP Secretary
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